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Focal PointsFocal PointsFocal PointsFocal Points
There are about 3,154,000 
souls here in the Athens’ 
area. We are united to reach 
the lost and bring hope to 
the city. In September, we 
had our annual All Nation’s 
Conference. It was an honor 
to have the Grandquists and 
the Cornejos minister as 
the churches in the Athens’ 
area joined together in 
unity to see revival. What an 
amazing time we had with a 
total of twenty-three people 
receiving the Holy Ghost 
and two being baptized. We 
rejoice for this victory! Two 
of the ladies from church 
were walking and noticed a 
lady not far from them. They 
invited her to church and 
not only did she come, but 
she has brought ten people 
to church and two of them 
have been baptized in Jesus 
Name and filled with the 
Holy Ghost. 

~ Joshua & Christene 
Moreno

As we reflect upon this 
new year, we rejoice in all 
that God has done here in 

Guinea. In 2022 forty-four 
people were filled with the 
baptism of the Holy Ghost 
and thirty-nine people 
were baptized in the only 
saving name of Jesus Christ! 
Six students completed 
the Certificate level of the 
G.A.T.S. Bible School training 
program. What a blessed 
year we experienced! In 
October, we held Guinea’s 
National Conference. There 
were over 100 people in 
attendance with seventeen 
people receiving the Holy 
Ghost! Also during the 
National Conference, Logan 
was named Guinea’s new 
Superintendent by our 
former Superintendent, 
Reverend Stephen Benda 
and our Regional Director, 
Reverend Randy Adams. We 
pray that God will use us in a 
mighty way!

~ Logan & Hannah 
Blackmon

We held a Christmas 
outreach under a tent to 
reach the lost with our Bible 
School students, staff and 

ministers. This teaching of 
the Word resulted in two 
families becoming believers! 
From that, four people from 
the two families asked to 
be baptized in the name of 
Jesus right away!
~ Jack & Michiko Coolbaugh  

We have been greatly 
blessed to have the Fallon 
family as AIMers along with 
AIMers Jamie Davis, and 
Timothy Kendall here with 
us. They are currently taking 
basic Japanese language 
classes! Additinally, much 
effort is being made 
towards evangelism with 
the neighborhood  youth!  
Already we see them 
spending nearly every 
afternoon just hanging out 
at the church and having 
fellowship. Some have been 
attending Sunday services 
and are getting saved! 
We were able to host a 
Southern Region conference 
in Okinawa Japan. We’re 
blessed to finally be able to 
gather together again!

~ Ed & Naomi Hosmer
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BIBLE SCHOOL DAMAGE IN 
MOZAMBIQUE 
The Bible school building in the city of 
Gondola, Mozambique was seriously 
damaged by a cyclone earlier this year 
and needs repairing. The estimated cost is 
$22,000.
Project #: GMGP.1180.2202

Monthly Project Highlights

BARBADOS CONSTRUCTION
In Barbados the restrictions of COVID has 
all but stopped the construction of the 
new building that would seat 250 people.  
So many people have lost their jobs.  But 
$3000 could help them on the project.
Project #: GMGP.3025.2101


